
To the Lord Mayor and     Report No. 206/2022 
Members of Dublin City Council   Report of the Corporate Policy Group 
 

 
 
_________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Breviate of the Corporate Policy Group meeting held on 15th July 2022 
_________________________________________________________________________ 
 
In accordance with Standing Orders of the City Council, the Breviate of the Meeting of the 
Corporate Policy Group held on 15th July 2022 is submitted herewith. 
 
 
1   Minutes of the Meeting of 6th May 2022 

 
Agreed. 
 

 

2   Matters Arising: 
 
There were no matters arising. 
 

 

3   Updates from SPC Chairs:   
 

 

a   Finance - Cllr Seamas McGrattan  
Deferred until next meeting. 
 

 

b   Housing - Cllr Dermot Lacey  
The Housing SPC has had 3 meetings since the last CPG.  They most 
recently met on 13th July and Cllr Lacey spoke of his concern regarding the 
growth in homeless figures.  He also commended the work of the Animal 
Welfare Unit.  
 

 

c   Planning and Urban Form - Cllr Ray McAdam  
Cllr McAdam noted that meetings had been deferred to the last quarter and 
confirmed 3 meeting will take place before the end of the year. Noted that 
there were discussions ongoing regarding O’Connell Street. 
 
Cllr Lacey requested that the Manager would review and recommend a 
method to bring applications for Large Scale Residential Developments to 
the attention of local Councillors. 
 

 

d   Traffic and Transportation - Cllr Noeleen Reilly  
The Lord Mayor welcomed Cllr. Noeleen Reilly as the new Chair of the 
Traffic and Transport SPC and wished her well in her new role.  Cllr Reilly 
noted that at the last SPC there was a presentation on the Public Lighting 
Upgrade Project and updates from the 30 KPH Speed Limit and Zebra 
Crossing Working Groups.  
 

 

e   Arts, Culture, Leisure and Recreation - Cllr Cat O'Driscoll  
Last meeting held in May – items discussed included Active Cities Project; 
Skatepark in Ballyfermot; A Collections Management Policy and a further 
update on the research study “Feeling more part of Dublin - Evidencing the 

 



impact of participation in cultural projects led by Dublin City Council”.  The 
SPC are due to meet again later this month. 
 

f   Economic Development and Enterprise - Cllr Claire O'Connor  
There has not been a meeting of this SPC since the last CPG meeting but 
Cllr O’Connor informed members that the work of the LECP advisory group 
was continuing.  She wished the Lord Mayor well in her role as chair of the 
Corporate Policy Group. 
 

 

g   Climate Change, Environment and Energy - Cllr Michael Pidgeon  
This item was deferred to the next meeting. 
 

 

4   LCDC Update - Cllr Carolyn Moore 
 
This item was deferred to the next meeting. 
 

 

5   Local Government Funding Subcommittee - Kathy Quinn 
 
Report circulated with the agenda.  Agreed to establish a sub group. Suggestion 
that additional Councillors not on the SPC could have expertise and should be 
invited to participate.  Agreed that Group Leaders would be invited to nominate one 
Councillor from each of the Groups if interested.  
 

 

6   Any Other Business 
 
There were no items raised. 
 

 

7   Next Meeting: 23rd September @ 2:30pm 
 
Agreed. 
 

 

 
Lord Mayor Caroline Conroy 
Chairperson 
Friday 15th July 2022 
 
 
 
Attendance: 
 
Members: Members: Members: 
Caroline Conroy 
(Chairperson) 

  

Dermot Lacey Ray McAdam Claire O'Connor 
Cat O'Driscoll Noeleen Reilly  

 
Officers   
Ruth Dowling John Flanagan Mary Hayes 
Owen P. Keegan Yvonne Kelly Eileen Quinlivan 
Kathy Quinn Richard Shakespeare  

 
Apologies:     
Cllr. Carolyn Moore Cllr Seamas McGrattan Cllr Michael Pidgeon  

 


